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15 July 2011 
 
 
Dr. Margaret Chan 
Director-General 
World Health Organization 
Avenue Appia 20 
1211 Geneva 27 
Switzerland 
 
 
Dear Dr. Chan, 
 
 Please find enclosed letters of 23 January 2007 to Dr. Zerhouni, Director, National Institutes of 
Health; and letter of 27 August 2009 to Attorney General Eric Holder, U.S. Department of 
Justice that conveys strong moral, scientific, medical, Constitutional and International Law 
objections to imposing genital mutilation (circumcision), a religious-cultural custom, as a 
preventive action against AIDS. 
 
The issue of lack of control of personal genital hygiene is a fatal flaw of all circumcision studies 
detailed in my letter to Dr. Zerhouni. The example of Ignaz Philipp Semmelweis (1848) in the 
failure of physicians to wash their hands to prevent women dying in childbirth is a lesson 
forgotten in modern medicine.  
 
Genital mutilation (circumcision) is a well-documented instrument for enforcing archaic and 
wrongful religious beliefs concerning sexual expression, particularly of women. This history is 
detailed at http://ttfuture.org/files/2/pdf/GM-R_Children_Resolution.pdf 
http://www.violence.de/prescott/bulletin/article.html 
http://www.violence.de/prescott/bulletin/barack.html 
http://www.violence.de/prescott/truthseeker/genpl.html 



The failure to develop an effective Medwipes that neutralizes the AIDS virus to be used daily is 
inexcusable. What amount and percentage of AIDS monies is committed to the development of 
such a prophylactic measure?  
 
My letter to Attorney General Eric Holder details the violation of Constitutional and International 
Law in upholding compulsory genital mutilation (torture) is detailed on my website. 
http://montagunocircpetition.org 
 
The time has come Dr. Chan to restore sanity to medical science and humanity and I urge you 
to take a strong defense of human integrity and humanity by banning all circumcisions (male 
and female) that is not medically necessary.  The forceable removal of healthy genital tissue is a 
crime against humanity. 
http://www.violence.de/prescott/letters/McFall_v_Shimp.pdf (enclosed) 
 
Please find enclosed two copies of my DVD: The Origins of Love & Violence: Sensory 
Deprivation and the Developing Brain that was co-produced with Touch the Future. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James W. Prescott, Ph.D. 
Director 
 
 
  
 
 


